
12th September 2021 

Welcome to     St Augustine’s  

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

As we scramble to follow diocesan and governmental directives during this challenging 
time, the decision has been reached that as a parish, we will continue to have online 
services each Sunday until October. This is in line with several other churches in the 
area, and allows us to go ahead with service planning with more freedom than if we 
were to physically gather. 

A lot of work has been going on behind the scenes to maintain contact with the 
vulnerable and lonely, to put together services which we can access through the 
internet, to keep our public spaces well sanitized and safe and to keep on top of 
planning for a return to church worship.  Please remember that your clergy team are 
here for you; if you need anything we can help with, please call us: 
Rev Kofe Havea     020 41326302 
Rev Ron Hay    027 3355905 
Rev Sue Patterson   021 0434 3542 

I find comfort in our gospel text today which challenges us to immerse ourselves in 
discipleship for Christ. Amidst the real threat of this ugly Delta Virus and in the reality 
of fellow Kiwis being infected and suffering, it can be hard to “love your neighbour” 
without any social contact allowed, but it is during these difficult times that we, as 
Christians can REALLY play our part as disciples in keeping in touch with those who 
are afraid and lonely. We can learn new, creative ways of stepping out of our comfort 
zone and calling that person we never speak to and reminding them that we are there 
for them too. 

Your Wardens and I are aware of the many (new) rules and regulations we need to 
adhere to. In the meantime, please keep praying for each other; keep praying for 
yourselves.       Your Friend and Vicar, Kofe 

St AUGUSTINE’S CONTACTS 

Vicar  Kofe Havea      020 4132-6302 kofe_havea@outlook.com  

Children’s & Youth Worker Ciru Muriuki     022 196-4530 wanjiru.mmuriuki@gmail.com  
Peoples’ Warden David Heard    021 338-150 davidheard1616@gmail.com  
Vicar’s Warden Claire Bickers  942-7167 nc.bickers@gmail.com 
Parish Administrator Paula Cox 332 6627 (Office)  
Retired clergy Rev Ron Hay, Rev Sue Patterson 

E-mail: office@staugustines.org.nz  Website: www.staugustines.org.nz  
fb: staugscashmere Postal: 5 Cracroft Terrace, Cashmere, Christchurch 8022 

Hours: Mon, Tues, Thurs, 9.00am to 3.00pm; Friday, 9.00am to 10.30am 
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From our Bishop, Peter: 

The emphasis in the Diocese of Christchurch Guidelines is on simplicity of gathering to 
bring people together as safely as possible and to begin to build confidence around the 
mechanisms to do so.  

First of all, after this Sunday 12 September and approval of submitted management 
plans, worship services and other activities may resume, but please do not put pressure 
on yourselves to do so.  

There is much to do to prepare to gather with these new requirements. It will be  
important that before you do so, you have confidence that you are able to meet all those 
requirements, and that you also have the confidence of your worshipping community to 
come and participate. I suggest that you work carefully with the governing body and 
other leaders in your ministry unit in this preparation and get underway only when you 
are ready. The maximum gathering number has been set at 50 people. You may remem-
ber that when we shifted to Level 2 last year, we asked you to calculate a 'safe gathering 
number.' This is the number of people that can safely gather in the building allowing for 
physical distancing (now 2 metres) and thus for a smaller building it may be fewer than 
50 people. Please undertake that exercise again as part of your management plan. Please 
also remember that the management plan is an exercise in planning for services so that 
we do not have to turn the “51st” person away 

Please do your best to maintain good ventilation in the buildings both during a service 
and afterwards.  

Until further notice, please do not have refreshments after the service as this avoids all 
the complexities around serving and seating and further mingling people together. The 
general advice is to avoid activities that will involve close contact with others and thus 
reduce physical distancing.  

My advice would be that over the first couple of Sundays we gather people for a Liturgy 
of the Word – Morning Prayer or Evening Prayer, thus keeping the service simple and 
short, and minimising unnecessary contact. If we begin with the principle of simplicity, 
building confidence, monitoring wider developments, and building on that as we go 
then it is easier to add on more over time than it is to reduce what is offered. 

As a follow on to the recently successful 'food drive' for 0800 Hungry 
the 11am home group are now organising a partnership with a  
South Auckland Church “food bank” to transform a church donation 
into food for their community which is currently experiencing  
hardship due to the extended lockdown.   

Our vicar, Kofe, will select the church from her contacts. 
Over the next 2 weeks we ask you all to pray and consider what to give towards this 

'whip round' and to deposit your sum into the St Augs account: 06-0801-0052951-00 . 
(Please put '0800 food' in the reference field.) 

We will then link up with the receiver and feed back the outcome to you 



Worship at St Augustine’s, Sunday 12th September 

Theme:  “Comfort or Discipleship? ”  

Sentence:   ñThose who want to save their lives will lose it, and those who 
  lose their lives for the sake of the gospel will save it.ò  Mark 8:35  
Collect:  God of mercy, 

Help us to forgive as you have forgiven us; to trust you even 
when hope is failing; and to take up our cross in your redeeming 
work 
Through Jesus Christ our Lord 
Who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now 
and for ever. Amen. 

Readings:  2 Corinthians 11: 24-28   
  (Gospel) Mark 8: 27-38   

Next Week  Sunday 19th September  

St Augustine’s Men’s Breakfast  
Under the prevailing Covid lockdown provisions it is not possible to hold our next 
Men’s breakfast as scheduled for September. It is therefore postponed and a further 

decision will be made when a replacement date is deemed to be feasible. 
Thanks for your understanding, Chris Kissling. 

Calling all Creative people re the Art & Craft Exhibition/Fair previously advertised. 

It is hoped (if Lockdown levels allow) to be able to carry on planning for this, so we are 
asking for expressions of interest from people who have items for sale or display, and 
would like to take part in this event. Items could include paintings, photographs,  
carvings or sculpture, embroidery and stitch work, sewing, knitting, crochet, card  
making, potted plants, or any other item you think would suit. 

We may have to reconsider the date although the original date was to have been the 
16th of October, but this will depend on lockdown as well as how many people  
respond, so you are encouraged to get in touch as soon as possible with your ideas for 
sale/display. A decision re the date will be made after we see how many wish to take 
part. 

You can email either: 
 - Thelma Kent thelmakent49@yahoo.co.uk  or ph. 337-5140/cell 021 153-5321 or  
- Andrea Murray andrea.murray.59@gmail.com or cell ph. 027 732-4877 

It will be a fundraiser, possibly for TEAR fund who are trying to support  
Haiti and Afghanistan at present. 

Vestry is meeting next meeting Wed. 15th Sept. 7.30pm in Hannam Centre  
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St Aug’s Prayer Chain:  We have a prayer chain operating to 
take prayer requests and concerns.  It is a group of 
people who pray (confidentially) for you or for 
someone you have concerns about.   
Our coordinator is Elizabeth Hitch.   

You can contact Elizabeth on: 332-6288 and she will pass on your 
prayer need to the chain. 

Mission Month: September.  
Proposed Day of Giving: Sunday 26th September.  

Please keep this date in your hearts as we seek deeper financial commitment towards 
the operation of our parish. Watch this space as we move forward with planning. 

St Aug’s and Beyond . . .  

'Get one Give one Campaign' 
When you get your Covid-19 vaccine, give $10 so  

that one of the world's most vulnerable can get theirs 

Because Covid-19 won’t be over until it’s over for everyone 

'Get one Give one' is an Anglican Church wide campaign  
developed jointly with the Wellington Diocese.  When every  
Anglican gets their health-system funded vaccine, they are invited  
to donate to the global initiative funds support for vaccine equality 
in countries that would otherwise miss out. Funds will be  
channelled through UNICEF which, on behalf of the Global  

COVAX facility, is leading the largest vaccine procurement and supply operation ever 
undertaken, aiming to supply 2 billion vaccine doses by the end of the year. 

To donate go to: https://givealittle.co.nz/fundraiser/get-one-give-one 
(nb, you can donate more than $10, there is no limit) 

/h±L5-мф   
ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ŀƭŜǊǘΦΦΦ 

¶ {ǘŀȅ ƘƻƳŜ ƛŦ 
ȅƻǳϥǊŜ ǎƛŎƪ 
¶ tǊŀŎǝǎŜ ƎƻƻŘ 
ƘȅƎƛŜƴŜ ǊŜ 
ƘŀƴŘǿŀǎƘƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻǳƎƘƛƴƎ 
ƻǊ ǎƴŜŜȊƛƴƎ 
ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ  
    Ŝƭōƻǿ 
¶ YŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘǊŀŎƪ 
ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ  
ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΦ 

Ƴŀƛƴƭȅ ƳǳǎƛŎΥ  every Tuesday 10-11am during Term-time.  
aŜƴΩǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΥ $5, on a quarterly timetable. The 1st Saturday 
of March, June, September, December from 8am-9am.  
Contact: Chris Kissling 338-4002  

hƴ-[ƛƴŜ DƛǾƛƴƎΥ  
St AugustineΩs bank account for Ψdirect creditΩ donations is:  

лс-лулм-ллрнфрм-лл   
Please list your name when  direct credit giving.   

Grateful thanks to all who donate!  
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